College of Micronesia – FSM
Committee (Working Group) Minutes Reporting Form

	Committee or Working Group:
	Facilities and Campus Environment Committee


	Date:
	Time:
	Location:

	July 6, 2012
	1:00 – 1:55
	Board Conference Room


	Members Present:

	


	Titles/Reps
	Name
	Present
	Absent
	Unavailable (tech issues)

	Chair
	Dana Lee Ling
	x
	
	

	Vice Chair
	Alfred Olter
	
	
	

	Secretary
	Cindy Pastor
	x
	
	

	Technology wrangler
	Amerihter Thozes
	
	
	

	Chuuk
	Elfrieda Suda
	
	
	

	Chuuk faculty
	Alvios William
	
	
	

	Chuuk faculty
	Florante Ygana
	x
	
	

	Chuuk faculty
	Kind Kanto
	
	
	

	Chuuk staff
	Benjamin Akkin
	x
	
	

	FSM-FMI
	Peni Nailati
	
	
	

	FSM-FSM
	Chris Igem
	
	
	

	Kosrae 
	Herbie Albert
	
	
	

	Kosrae faculty
	Nestor E Acosta
	
	
	

	Kosrae faculty
	Virenda Verma
	
	
	

	National faculty
	Don Buden
	
	
	

	National faculty
	Kitty Pappas
	
	
	

	National faculty
	Paul Gallen
	
	
	

	National faculty
	Raynaldo Garcia
	
	
	

	National faculty
	Roldan Laguerta
	x
	
	

	National Staff
	Bruce Robert
	
	
	

	National staff
	Eugene Edmund
	
	
	

	Pohnpei 
	Albert Amson
	
	
	

	Pohnpei faculty
	Romino Victor
	
	
	

	Pohnpei faculty
	Salba Silbanuz
	
	
	

	Pohnpei staff
	Lucilla Robert
	
	
	

	Yap researcher
	Murukesan Krishnapillai
	
	
	

	Yap staff
	Moses Faimau
	
	
	


	Additional Attendees:
	Director Mendiola


	Agenda/Major Topics of Discussion:


	Old business:   
1. At the 27 April meeting the committee unanimously recommended that the room and board fee be adjusted. Was this recommendation acted upon by other committees or by the administration?

No known progress was reported for this item.

2. Any progress on the seven hand-crank sirens?

A quote has been requested. Preliminary numbers indicate that the sirens are $180 each, $250 with shipping included.

3. Has the Physical Resources Requisition Form been implemented?

Approved and in use.

4. Did the administration move forward with acquisition of the generator for the cafeteria/dormitory/gymnasium?

The acquisition request is reported to have stalled in the finance committee. The gym is not included in this request and cannot be included because a different transformer is involved, that and the distance is too great between the transformers.

5. Update on solar panel covered walkway from F to G building (Block C) decision/progress.

Block C approved and proceeding.

6. Was a policy drafted that would contain a fee schedule and a waiver clause for use of college facilities by outside entities? Was the matter with the Pohnpei campus gym fees sorted out?

Pohnpei campus is apparently still not using a fee schedule, requests are still referred to a committee. Director Mendiola continues to recommend that a fee schedule based on operation and maintenance costs should be drawn up. The director is ready and willing to work with Pohnpei campus on developing the fee schedule.

7. Given that the supplemental budget request includes $727,417 in additional (supplemental) costs and the tuition increase in 2014 is projected to generate $108,000 less than this, ownership costs appear to be racing out ahead of even the modest tuition increases proposed. What plans are being made to cope with TCO going forward?

See number two under new business.

8. Has the college contacted and begun work with IOM and FSM on the ERP?

No. Not yet. The recommendation at this point is to invite Ashley Carl from IOM to meet with the college cabinet. There may be a request from Mr. Carl to meet with President Daisy.

9. Which of the following recommendations that came out of the ERP exercise were approved? Are any being implemented?
ERP exercise recommendations:

•    Installation of Typhoon Shutter should be considered for the Administration building, faculty offices, computer laps, Dispensary and Bookstore building to reduce facilities securing time and cost of storing lumber and plywood. 
•    Generator for the well pump needs to be considered to keep then water supply running on campus during the typhoon and recovery period.
•    Generator fuel storage tank is also needed to store sufficient fuel throughout the typhoon and recovery period.
•    A 20 foot container to store emergency supplies and equipment is also needed for storage and security.
•    That each office develop a list of supplies need the emergency situation that should include materials and supplies such plastic sheets, canvas and ropes, to protect the property of the college from rain and wind damage.

These recommendations were submitted to the VPA. No specific action taken to date. The director recommended that the emergency management teams should be automatically convening when the weather service announces a storm watch, waiting for a storm warning is waiting too long. By the time a warning is issued time is running short. 

These same emergency management teams are the units that will develop and write their campus’ emergency response plan. 
New business:

1. The Block C solar panel covered walkway from the F to G building on the Palikir campus generated an evenly split number of comments for and against the walkway. 

An executive decision was made to proceed with the covered walkway.

2. Given the information in number seven above, that the tuition increase is less than the anticipated additional costs, the tuition increase cannot be a source of funds for covering the anticipated costs of maintenance and energy for facilities at the college. In light of this, the Director of Maintenance, Facilities, and Securities, has asked the committee to consider for recommendation the facilities fee option. This option would request of fee of $200.00 per student per term during the fall and spring term, $100.00 per term during the summer. Does the committee and those the committee represents recommend a facilities fee?

The committee has previously considered this action and once again recommends that the administration explore this option.

3. The director received a note from Fraser Vickers of Beca requesting information related to an energy audit proposal for the Palikir site. At this point the committee has not been approached to comment on the proposed proposal. Is the committee being asked at this point to gather information and make a recommendation?

No action by the committee is required at this time. The director feels that at this point the team here at the college knows what can be done to further reduce energy costs and that money would be better spent on implementing this actions than on an energy audit produced by outside consultants. The director noted, as an example, that most of the insolation (heat from the sun) into the buildings is coming through the roofs. There are special paints that would match our current roofs but which are designed to reflect solar radiation more efficiently. The paint is expensive, but would pay for itself in energy cost savings. 
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4. The VPIEQA has requested that the chairs formally ask their committees to make a list of relevant data needed towards making committee decisions. IRPO would like to ensure that the most necessary data is published and always available on the website. While one cannot always foresee all necessary data, there exists data we would want or would use frequently. What data is needed from IRPO by FCE?

5. Any update on the facilities master plan? Are targets being set? Any news on the space utilization plan? Is the college continuing to make progress on matters related to recommendation six on physical resources as cited by WASC?

A facilities survey is yet to be done and is needed. The nursing and public health programs will move from Palikir to Pohnpei campus, the ACE program will move from Pohnpei to Palikir. Accelerating that move might provide space. 

The location of a Step-Up laboratory was also brought up. No specific recommendation was made but the suggestion arose to explore whether Pohnpei campus could house the Step-Up laboratory.

6. Chuuk campus noted that they had been told to survey their vehicles. At the college this means to “sell” the vehicle or to make preparations to sell the vehicle. The concept had apparently been to sell the old vehicles in order to purchase new vehicles. Chuuk site noted that they cannot sell their vehicles ahead of purchasing new vehicles because the two vehicles to be surveyed are in full use. One by maintenance and one by student services. 

The discussion in the committee meeting suggested that each campus probably needs to submit new vehicle requests through the VPA and president. Director Mendiola recommended to Ben Akkin that he write a memo to the VPA and president to authorize replacement of the vehicles ahead of sale of the vehicles.

7. There is a proposed parking lot behind building A at the Chuuk campus to address a shortage of parking for students and staff. That proposal is a year old. The VPIEQA recommended that the area be used for parking. Is there funding for this parking lot?

The dean of Chuuk campus would need to request with the VPA for a cost estimate to be done.

8. The former director’s office, now the dean’s office, is in dire need of renovation. The wood is rotten, the ceiling leaks. The floor should be raised because the sewer line is higher than the floor and the sewer system overflows, running raw sewerage into the office. Director Mendiola indicated that the renovation work is in the current five year plan and that there is a need to identify the funding for this work and the scope of this work. Either he or Alfred Olter will convene a meeting on this matter.

9. Director Mendiola noted that there is still infrastructure monies for building out the Chuuk campus permanent site. This money is not lost money at this point. The college, however, has not made a final decision on whether to move to the permanent site. The current site is a lease and as such is expensive. The current site is on the shore, and safety of the current site may be an issue in the event of a storm surge. The new site is well above a storm surge. Engineers have deemed the site safe for building. 

The FCE chair, mindful of mud slide issues on steep slopes in Chuuk, asked if the college knew how stable the slope is above the new site? The director noted that above the new site is principally rock.


       Other matters:    


	Discussion of Agenda/Information Sharing:

	·  


	Comments/Upcoming Meeting Date & Time/Etc.:

	August 3, 2012 – Board Conference Room at 1pm 
Tentative Agenda:




	Handouts/Documents Referenced:

	


	College Web Site Link:

	· 


	Prepared by:
	Cindy Pastor 
	Date Distributed:
	


	Approval of Minutes Process & Responses:

	


	Submitted by:
	Dana Lee Ling
	Date Submitted:
	


	Summary Decisions/Recommendations/Action Steps/Motions with Timeline & Responsibilities:
	
	
	
	

	1. None taken.
	
	
	
	

	Action by President:
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